
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

May 19th, 2022

The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Miller, Heide, Moyle, Hoffman and Reese. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the April regular meeting, the May 5th Special meeting and May 12th Special meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Hoffman, supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Two residents from E Street were on hand to file a complaint against a neighbor for a marijuana growing house and smell and noise complaints. There was a discussion regarding what could be done to mitigate the problem because it was considered legal, and the residents submitted letters detailing the issues for the Police Dept. to review.
Joe Schneller, a member of the Bootjack FD, was on hand to discuss the possibility of installing speed awareness signs on each end of the Village. There was a conversation regarding the permitting by MDOT along the state trunkline and having UPPCo do the installation. Then costs were brought up and the Council said the Village would investigate funding options including grants.

Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over a couple of footnotes. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Heide to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  30,873.13
 Water Fund

    
 $   12,468.27
Major Streets Fund

$    6,415.08
Local Streets Fund

$    4,351.56
 Municipal Streets    
 $    0
Sanitation Fund

$    4,222.59
TOTAL

          $   53,330.63
Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Heide, Miller, Hoffman, Codere, Moyle and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.

Poirier referenced the included preliminary budget for the general fund. He asked for comments on it and said that the other preliminary fund budgets would be done soon for review before the June 16th annual meeting.

Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier said that the Emergency Services millage that had been on the ballot on May 3rd had passed and that it could again be included on the tax rates for five more years.

Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
The report referenced the search for a new part-time officer. Chief Rosemurgy requested the part-time rate be raised since it had not been since 2018.  After a brief discussion a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by trustee Codere to increase the part-time police office rate to $23 per hour. Poll vote: Yes; Schuldt, Codere, Miller, Heide, Hoffman, Moyle and Reese. No: None. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
Chief Kotila could not make it to the meeting.  
· The report said that water cross and 4th of July preparation was progressing.
· The department had a quote for uniforms from Gall’s of $7,851.55.
· He said that radio replacement would need to be started and that he was looking into options.
· The department had been looking at more turnout gear through the Firefighters Assistance program again and would have more details.
Poirier said that although the State had not returned approved Liquor license applications, payments had been processed already. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Public Works Report:

The following items were discussed:

· Poirier said that two applications for summer youth worker were received and one for the DPW position.  His recommendation was that both youth applicants be hired and the lone DPW applicant be hired as well. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Heide to accept recommendation and hire the three applicants at the previously approved rates. Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Heide, Hoffman, Miller, Codere, Moyle and Reese. No: None. Motion was carried.
· All flags and baaners have been hung. Awaiting another group arriving soon.

· Second clean-up is next week.

· Park is prepped for opening. Water tested and passed, tables and garbage cans out.

· DDA has asked about pouring concrete slabs under the existing shelters and connecting to the gazebo pad. Work will probably be pushed off until after July.

· Skatepark structures were deemed unsafe and will be removed as soon as possible.
· Bathrooms in upper park pavilion should be assessed and repaired as they are in poor condition.

· Signage for the park would be reviewed and updated.

· DDA Flower pots are out.

· Pothole patching material delivery had not happened and search for new material search was under way.

· The marina project is on the agenda and pouring concrete is the next step.

· 10 trees throughout town have been identified as dangerous and quotes were being solicited for their removal.

· Storm sewer repairs were done in two spots on the north end.

Poirier introduced and augmented list of paving project locations throughout Village. Two quotes were expected soon on them and he would pass along info as received.
Downtown Development Authority:

Chairperson Steve Pummill gave a report on the concrete project in the park and flower pots throughout town. He said that the DDA had hear about the speed signs at their last meeting and would participate in some way if the Village were to go ahead.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

There was no report.
Infrastructure:    

No report.
Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation:

No report
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:


None
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

Poirier said that the Community Rummage sale was Saturday.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:49 pm.  There were 8 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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